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June 6, 2019
 
Good afternoon Mr. Matthews,
 
I wanted to provide you with an update on the schedule related to your request dated
April 23, 2019, with regards to Maine Yankee Atomic Power Company and a
proposed acquisition of Emera Maine by ENMAX, a newly formed subsidiary.  You
requested that the NRC issue a Threshold Determination no later than August 30,
2019. 
 
Your request is currently under review.  Once I receive the input needed for this
request, I will finalize the agency response.  I should be able to complete this action
before your requested date of no later than August 30, 2019.  If I encounter any
complications that will delay the agency response, I will let you know as soon as I am
aware of any complications. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me as noted below.  Please note that I am
working remotely and you can reach me by calling me through the NRC operator at
301-415-7000, option 9, and ask to be connected to me at my home number. 
 
Sincerely,
 
Torre Taylor
 
 
Torre Taylor
Senior Project Manager
Spent Fuel Licensing Branch
DSFM/NMSS
301-415-7900
Torre.taylor@nrc.gov
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